
 

When telephoning, please ask for: Helen Tambini 
Direct dial  0115 914 8320 
Email  democraticservices@rushcliffe.gov.uk 
 
Our reference:  
Your reference:  
Date: 10 April 2024 

 
 
Record of Decisions taken by Cabinet – Tuesday, 9 April 2024 
 
At a meeting of the Cabinet held on Tuesday, 9 April 2024 the following decisions 
were reached on the items listed in the attached schedule. 
 
The implementation of any key decisions are suspended until the call-in period 
has expired without a call-in being validly invoked. 
 
Under the Rushcliffe Borough Council Constitution, call-in is available in 
respect to key decisions only.  
 
The call-in deadline for any key decisions contained in this Decision Notice is before 
the end of the working day on Thursday, 18 April 2024. Subject to any call-in request 
being received, all the decisions will be actioned after Thursday, 18 April 2024. 
 
Any Member of the Council shall be entitled to call for a decision to be suspended. 
To effect the call-in procedure, the appropriate form should be completed and 
returned to the Chief Executive by the end of the working day on Thursday, 18 April 
2024. 
 
 
LGA CORPORATE PEER CHALLENGE 
 
It was RESOLVED that: 
 
a) the LGA’s feedback report as detailed in Appendix A to the report be 

accepted; and 
 

b) the Council’s action plan and response to the recommendations as detailed in 
Appendix B to the report be accepted. 

 
REASON FOR DECISIONS 
 
The delivery of the proposed action plan is a key component of participation in the 
LGA’s CPC process.  This ensures that the Council puts into practice a number of 
the recommendations put forward by the Peer Team to ensure the Council is 
delivering the best possible service for residents. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

BINGHAM CAR PARKING PROJECT UPDATE 
 
It was RESOLVED that: 
 
a) the work carried out by the Bingham Car Parking Strategy Group be 

recognised; 
 

b) reducing the length of stay in the Council’s parking bays in Bingham 
Marketplace to 30 minutes, as set out in the revised paragraph 4.9 of the 
report be approved; 

 

c) changing restrictions on market days to allow spaces to be made available to 
the public when they are not in use by market traders, as set out in the revised 
paragraph 4.9 of the report be approved; 

 

d) changes to Newgate and Needham Street Car Parks to introduce charging for 
parking after 2 hours, as set out in sections C and D below in the revised 
paragraph 4.9 of the report be approved;  

 
e) establishing a permit scheme at Bingham Arena, creating circa 30 spaces for 

long stay, to be made available for a fee to town centre businesses, as set out 
in the revised paragraph 4.9 of the report be approved; and 

 
f) the proposal for Nottinghamshire County Council to reduce the length of stay 

in their parking bays in Bingham Marketplace to 30 minutes, as set out in the 
revised paragraph 4.9 of the report be supported. 
 
Revised Sections C and D Paragraph 4.9 

 

C. Newgate Street –  
Change to short stay 
 
See Appendix A 

106 spaces – currently 12 hours free 
(no return within 3 hours) 
 
Up to 2 hours = free 
2-3 hours = £1 
3-4 hours = £5 
4-12 hours = £10 

D. Needham Street –  
Change to longer stay. 
 
See Appendix A 

40 spaces – currently 2 hours free 
(£20 for up to 12 hours) 
 
Up to 2 hours = free 
2-3 hours = £1 
3-4 hours = £5 
4-12 hours = £10 

 
 
REASON FOR DECISIONS 
 
The Council has worked in partnership with Bingham Town Council and 
Nottinghamshire County Council to first understand parking in the town centre and 
then to explore options for possible improvements where challenges have been 



 

identified. The proposals outlined in the revised paragraph 4.9 of the report are 
based on the analysis of independently gathered data and support the policy 
objectives of the Council’s Off-Street Parking Strategy to: 
 

• Manage parking in order to maintain the vitality and viability of district and town 
centres by ensuring the needs of shoppers and visitors are prioritised. 

• Manage parking provision to ensure that it encourages short stay rather than 
all-day parking.  

 
The revisions made at the meeting to paragraph 4.9 reflect the Cabinet taking on 
board local feedback on the original recommendation and are to be reviewed after 
12 months of operation.  
 
 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Gemma Dennis 

Monitoring Officer 
 


